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7 August 2023 

 

 

 

Mark McGregor 

Economics Advisory Section 

Australian Communications and Media Authority 

PO Box 13112 

Law Courts 

Melbourne VIC 8010 

 

 

 

 

Dear Mark 

 

RE:  Approach to expiring spectrum licences 

 

The Communications Alliance’s Satellite Services Working Group (SSWG) wishes to thank the 

Australian Communications and Media Authority (ACMA) for the opportunity to provide 

feedback on the Approach to expiring spectrum licences Consultation Paper. 

 

The SSWG would like to offer the following comments on the proposed public interest criteria. 

 

Criterion 1: facilitates efficiency 

 

Efficiency can be measured in many ways, with one good measure of efficiency being how 

well the bands meet the needs of the community and, in particular, of those living in regional 

and remotes areas (supporting digital inclusion).  Where the technical frameworks of 

spectrum licences define restrictive protection, spectrum cannot be easily shared.    

 

The 2010 – 2025 MHz and 2200 – 2215 MHz bands are particularly suited to sharing with Mobile 

Satellite Services (MSS) which can provide services to all Australians.  However, the technical 

frameworks, and also Radiocommunications Assignment and Licensing Instructions (RALIs) for 

the Public telecommunications Service (PTS), mean that there would be significant ‘dead 

zones’ where no coverage was possible.   

 

When these bands come up for review, technical frameworks should be revised to enhance 

the ability of complementary services to share the spectrum. 

 

Efficiency would be seen in re-farming the 600+ MHz of expiring spectrum licences for higher 

generation mobile services (e.g., 4G and 5G), rather than allocating additional spectrum in 

other bands to mobile services at the expense of incumbent services.  The granting of the 

renewed licences should be tied to a firm commitment of spectrum re-farming to an agreed 

timetable.        

 

Criterion 2: promotes investment and innovation 

 

The main driver of spectrum licences was the creation of a property right that could be 

traded.  This has not eventuated to any great extent, instead the spectrum is tightly held, 

which does not promote innovation. 

 

Investment by the licensees should be demonstrated through a firm commitment of improved 

coverage and capacity for remote and regional communities to an agreed timetable.          
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About Communications Alliance  

Communications Alliance is the primary telecommunications industry body in Australia. Its 

membership is drawn from a wide cross-section of the communications industry, including 

carriers, carriage and internet service providers, content providers, equipment vendors, IT 

companies, consultants and business groups. Its vision is to provide a unified voice for the 

telecommunications industry and to lead it into the next generation of converging networks, 

technologies and services. The prime mission of Communications Alliance is to promote the 

growth of the Australian communications industry and the protection of consumer interests by 

fostering the highest standards of business ethics and behaviour through industry self-

governance. 

 

For more details about Communications Alliance, see:  

http://www.commsalliance.com.au/ 




